
CLEMSON UP HUGE;
PEOPLE LOSING THEIR
SHIT OVER A KICKER
Trash talk is late. I had some serious home
maintenance issues here in the Cactus Patch,
other distracting things, and a bunch of dopes
that thought references to Louise Mensch and her
band of crackpots might be fair content on this
blog. Let’s reinforce one immutable concept: If
you are referring to Louise Mensch, or any
related endeavor, stop. Full stop.

Okay, it is a huge weekend of football. Before
we get there, let’s acknowledge the weather in
Suzuka for the F1 Japanese Grand Prix in 1976.
The weather there is atrocious. But F1, unlike
NASCAR and IndyCar, runs in the wet. It is what
they do. And one of the most memorable races,
and championships won, ever, happened in the
Japanese Grand Prix at Mount Fuji. Bet you
thought this was going to be all about football.
Nope. We have multitudes here.

Eh well, back to the footballs….Oh, hey, the
Natinals stunned the favored Cards behind Anibal
Sanchez last night. It was indeed a stunner.
Game Two of the NLCS is ongoing in St. Louis and
the Natinals are, improbably, up yet again.

In the collegiate ranks, Oklahoma edged Texas in
a game not really living up to the “Red River”
thing. But a win is a win. Michigan finally
scored a few points and won, while the Dawgs of
UGA fell short. Ooof. Wisconsin and Clemson
rolling despite the carping of people over field
goal kickers. People, if you have dozens of
points of lead, your field goal kickers are
irrelevant. Florida at LSU is clearly the game
of the day. It is in Baton Rouge though, and
that may be a problem for the Gators as LSU has
a functioning quarterback. If the Gators win
down there, they are truly legit. Penn State and
Iowa may be interesting on a lesser scale.

In the Pros, it is also a huge week. Pats beat
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the Gents in a throwaway game on Thursday night.
The Houston Texans is a matchup of two truly
exciting QB’s from the 2017 draft, Pat Mahomes
and Deshaun Watson. I’ll take Mahomes at home.
Skins at Fins…which team will be the biggest
loser? Dallas at Jets and Steelers at Bolts
might be interesting in some other year, but not
this one.

Lions at Pack in Lambeau is far more
interesting. I think Matt Stafford and the
Kittehs are better than they are being given
credit for, as is the Green Bay defense. The
question is whether Aaron Rodgers and the Pack
offense really shows up. That never used to be a
question.

Music this weekend by Rod the Mod. Also look for
a young, pre-Stones, Woody on guitar.


